
I Regained My Memories and Became Rich After Getting 

Divorced - Chapter 14 

They never did anything against company regulations, yet they were bullied 
by Gu Shan every day. 

Now that she, Gu Dai, was the chairman of the company, she would never let 
such a situation happen in the company again! 

Gu Dai turned on the computer and gestured for everyone to look at the big 
screen, “Now let’s take a look at the PowerPoint. This is the jewelry project 
I’ve planned for the next month, with a presale target of 500 million.” 

“What! 500 million!” Gu Dai’s nonchalant words made the entire office boil. 

They couldn’t believe it, as this was a challenge they had never encountered 
before. 

“But President Gu, the highest project our company has had in the past few 
years is just 100 million. Suddenly jumping to 500 million is quite a challenge. 
Moreover, the company has never been involved in the jewelry industry 
before. Isn’t this also somewhat risky?” 

Everyone raised these concerns, which were not unreasonable. Gu Dai had 
thought about these issues when she planned the project. 

However, faced with such concerns, Gu Dai encouraged everyone instead, 
“You are all ambitious, young, and motivated, with great dreams in your 
minds. As long as you believe in yourselves and unleash your full potential, 
anything is possible.” 

Gu Dai paused for a moment after she finished, then continued, “Let’s talk 
about something more tangible. The higher the presale amount, the higher the 
bonus for everyone.” 

When these words were heard, everyone was excited. After all, in the past, 
not to mention whether there would be bonuses, even after they finished the 
project, it would be snatched away by Gu Shan and his group! 

After the meeting, Gu Dai walked to the office door and saw that Gu Ming was 
already inside, looking sullen. It seemed that he had been waiting for a while 
and was getting impatient. 



Gu Dai looked down for a moment before she raised her head up, then she 
walked in in a carefree attitude, she asked, “Uncle, what brings you here?” 

Without Gu Ming speaking, Gu Dai had already guessed that it was probably 
about the project she had just discussed in the meeting. 

Sure enough, the next second, Gu Ming said, “Gu Dai, I just heard that you 
have planned a jewelry project with a presale target of 300 million? Isn’t this 
nonsense?” 

Gu Dai corrected Gu Ming’s words gently, “Not 300 million, but 500 million.” 

“No matter how many millions, it’s all nonsense! How could our company 
possibly achieve such results? It seems that you lack experience. If you 
continue like this, it’s a question of whether the company can continue to 
exist. You should step down from the chairman’s position as soon as possible. 
Otherwise, you’ll ruin your parents’ efforts!” 

Gu Ming didn’t really care about the millions. It was just an excuse he found. 
His main goal was to take over the company. 

He had arranged for people to transfer funds overseas, but somehow, 
yesterday he was told that the funds had been intercepted and couldn’t be 
used! 

Worthless, all of them! 

Gu Ming was shaking with anger, and he hadn’t slept all night. As soon as he 
heard about Gu Dai’s words at the meeting, he didn’t hesitate to come over. 

However, Gu Dai sneered at Gu Ming’s words and stared at him, “If I 
remember correctly, when my parents were alive, the starting presale amount 
for a project was 800 million. So uncle, how have you been managing the 
company these years?” 

 


